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Minutes of the Landsker Pastorate Elders Meeting held on 14th January 2020 at Keyston Chapel
1. Welcome and Apologies 
The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.

Apologies were received from the following Elders – Byron Williams, Kaye Morgan, Ifor & Valerie Swales, Margaret Kennard, Mary Evans, Glenys Davies, Betty & Walter Roch, Colin & Doris Thomas, John & Peggy Morgan, Pam Rees, Paul Quinn, Pat Darley, Kathleen Cole, Sue Murfin, Peter Williams, Ray & Jan Hornett.
2. Remembrance
The thoughts and prayers of the Elders are with all those who are unwell, at home or in care homes, at this time.  Included in prayers was the late Mr Len Lewis of Tiers Cross, whose funeral was held earlier today.
3. Previous minutes/summary of informal meetings
There had not been any informal meetings since the last meeting of the Elders.

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 15th October 2019 and circulated to all Elders were agreed and they were signed as a true record by the Minister.  This was proposed by Maureen Canton and seconded by Judith Doncaster. All present were in agreement.
4. Matters arising

· Pastorate visit to The Grove, Llandeilo.  It had been agreed at the previous meeting to organise a visit for Spring 2020.  The suggestion was made to combine this with a visit to Dynevor Park, Newton House – Martin to make enquiries.
· 5th Sunday rota
	Date
	Chapel to host
	Theme

	29th March 2020
	Albany Chapel, Haverfordwest hosted by Pembrokeshire URC. Service begins at 3.00pm.
	

	31st May 2020
	Tiers Cross was suggested – to be confirmed.
	Mustard Seed

	30th August 2020
	Nolton
	To be confirmed

	29th November
	Wolfsdale
	Mission Aviation Fellowship suggested.

To be confirmed


· LOG meetings – 
	Date
	Chapel to host
	Event/Activity

	January 2020 - no date as yet.  To be confirmed.
	Zions Hill
	Pembrokeshire Archives. A talk on the work of the Archive Service and how we can deposit material with them – in what format? How often?

	April
	Nolton
	Africa charity – details to be confirmed.


5. Declaration of any other business
No matters were raised.
6. Treasurer’s Report
Maureen informed the meeting that all Treasurer’s have received the figures for this year.  She reported that, to date, no response has been received from Synod concerning queries about membership figures.  The meeting expressed disappointment at this situation and requested the Pastorate Treasurer to contact Chris Atherton as soon as possible.  All chapels in the Pastorate have submitted their membership figures and we need a response to our reasonable request urgently.  Although the URC contribution has increased again this year, we receive a 78% reduction which equates to £2839.40 per month.  However, we do not believe that membership numbers are accurate.

Two bills had been received for The Manse - £290.  The rent had increased, and the tenants are reliable.  As a result, there is more money in the account than previously.

Martin thanked Maureen for her work. 
7. Pastorate Manse 
Judith stated that Preseli Lettings inspect The Manse every 6 months and to date there was nothing to report.

Martin thanked Judith for her work and reminded the meeting that Wolfsdale Chapel members were responsible for the income from the Manse going to the Pastorate Fund.  The meeting expressed their appreciation to Wolfsdale members.
8. Review of Local Mission and Ministry
Martin emphasised the importance of local mission and challenged the chapels to look at ways of engaging the community. We have not properly moved this forward in the past but time might be running out.

ACTION:  All chapels were asked to discuss this with their members and suggest a way forward at the next meeting.

For information - Nolton Haven are trying a ‘child friendly’ service every 3rd Sunday.  Their 1st Sunday services are slightly different and it seems to be making a difference.
9. Governance issues
Rota – because the Rota operates on a 4 week cycle some chapels never have services at certain times of the year – Remembrance was given as an example. It was agreed that the benefits of a 4 week cycle far outweigh alternative arrangements and it was therefore, suggested that special arrangements could apply at certain times of the year.  The suggestion that on Remembrance Sunday’s we have one joint morning service and the host church is changed on an annual basis.  This gives everyone the opportunity to also participate in civil events on the same day and to be involved in their local community if appropriate.  

ACTION:  All churches were to take the suggestion to their members for a decision.
            ACTION: It was also agreed to remove (9) as a separate item and merge with (11) in future          
            meetings.
10. Synod Matters
The new minister, Reverend Stella Hayton, of the South Pembrokeshire Pastorate should brief us on any Synod matters – no contact to date as no Synod meetings have been held.  The next meeting is on 29th February 2020 at Llandrindod Wells.
Martin informed the meeting that Kate’s application had gone through Synod.
11. Constitution (to include Trustee issues and Church fees)
Fees were raised last year – it was agreed they remain the same going forward.

Pulpit fees – it was stated that nationally £40 was suggested for a Sunday – 25p per mile for travel expenses to be paid on top.  After some discussion it was agreed to maintain the current position in the Landsker Pastorate at £25.
Trustee matters – in response to a question from the floor, Martin stated that everyone working unsupervised with vulnerable people in our chapels should be CRB checked.  This is a free service for volunteers.  As a matter of importance – safeguarding responsibilities lie with local churches to ensure that no-one works in isolation and that all reasonable steps are taken.
URC Training & Development Officer – Dr Jason Askew – could be invited to preach at no cost to local churches.
12. Church Building issues
ACTION:  It was agreed to remove (12) as an agenda item because it was only a matter of information and not for discussion.  
13. Future Events
· 5th Sunday Services – see table above.
· LOG events – see table above.
· 11th July 2020 – ‘Hymns and Pimms’ at Nolton Haven at 7.00pm.  Please think of your favourite hymns – Top 10 will be sung on the evening.
· Dr David Owen’s new book - ‘A Dose of Humour’ has been published and is available in Vincent Davies and Victoria Bookshop priced £7.99.
14. Any other business
· Martin to attend army camp between 30th May and 14th June – 3 Sundays inclusive.

· Martin had not booked any holiday time to date.
· New Elders – Martin reminded Churches that they need new Elders and to work to secure nominations.
· Elders meetings to be held in the afternoon.  This had been discussed before and was difficult because some Elders still work.  It was agreed by the meeting that the January/February Elders meeting from 2021 should take place on a Saturday or Sunday afternoon.

· Bible Study materials to be delivered on a Thursday and the sessions would begin on 16th January 2020 at 7.30pm at Nolton.  

· Mission Aviation Fellowship was suggested by Maureen as a possible speaker for a LOG evening or a 5th Sunday (29th November was suggested).  Secretary to follow up.  Maureen to forward contact details to Christine.
· Withybush Hospital – St Luke’s chapel have a Free Church Communion Service on a Tuesday at 11.00am.  Everyone welcome.  This was also suggested as a possible venue for a community service in the future.
· Date of the next meeting to be held in Nolton on Tuesday 19th May 2020 at 7.00pm.
Signed……………………………………………………………………………………………………….

Date………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
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